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2907. Religious services will be held Monday 
evening. 

Dr. Kapen is survived by his wife, Rachel; 
children Gilead (Karen) Kapen, Alon (Amal) 
Kapen, Ehud (Debra) Kapen and Avi Kapen; 
grandchildren Rome, Michaela, Alia, Matan, 
Simon, Caleb and Kayla Kapen and Leah 
Schloss; and sister Nessa (Alfred) Bertel. 

The family suggests contributions in mem-
ory of Dr. Kapen be made to the Holocaust 
Memorial Center, 28123 Orchard Lake Road, 
Farmington Hills, MI 48334. 
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STOP SINGLING OUT FEDERAL 
EMPLOYEES 

HON. ROBERT J. WITTMAN 
OF VIRGINIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, January 4, 2013 

Mr. WITTMAN. Mr. Speaker, as the 113th 
Congress begins, I strongly believe that no 
Member of Congress should have his or her 
salary increased. It is critical that this nation’s 
elected leaders lead by example in the quest 
to reduce our debt and put this nation on 
sound financial footing. Responsible, account-
able leadership is required in Washington if 
this train of fiscal disaster is ever going to get 
rerouted onto a track toward prosperity and 
economic growth. That is why I am a cospon-
sor of legislation that would halt the pay in-
crease for Members of Congress under the 
President’s December 27, 2012 Executive 
Order and legislation to stop the a utomatic 
pay increase for members of Congress. 

However, I also want to make absolutely 
clear my opposition to any efforts to unfairly 
target our civilian federal workforce for deficit 
reduction purposes. America’s First District is 
full of hardworking and dedicated citizens who 
serve the people of this nation every day, 
such as on the front lines of the War on Terror 
or in support roles for our military. Still others 
provide valuable service at places like VA hos-
pitals, cancer research laboratories, and the 
FBI. And yet since 2010, federal civilian em-
ployees have seen their pay frozen and their 
benefits reduced on multiple occasions. I 
voted against the initial two-year pay freeze in 
December of 2010, and on the first day of 
2013, I voted against H.R. 6726, which would 
have extended this pay freeze for an addi-
tional year. I am fully ready and willing to cut 
my own salary, benefits, and office budget, but 
we must stop singling out federal employees 
simply because Congress fails to address the 
out-of-control spending. 

There is no question that our nation must 
get its spending in order, and federal employ-
ees are certainly eager to do their part to help 
in this effort. Their daily contributions to their 
fellow citizens and to the cause of freedom 
are simply innumerable, and yet during the 
deficit reduction debate over the last few 
years, federal employees have been asked to 
contribute more than their fair share. 

Our federal civilian employees live a life of 
selfless service, and they deserve our appre-
ciation. I am hopeful that deficit reduction ef-
forts going forward will focus more realistically 
on addressing the true drivers of our debt, 
rather than targeting those who are trying sim-
ply to serve their nation each and every day. 

INTRODUCTION OF H. RES. XX, EX-
PRESSING THE SENSE OF THE 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
THAT THE SENATE SHOULD RAT-
IFY THE CONVENTION ON THE 
ELIMINATION OF ALL FORMS OF 
DISCRIMINATION AGAINST 
WOMEN (CEDAW) 

HON. CAROLYN B. MALONEY 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, January 4, 2013 

Mrs. CAROLYN B. MALONEY of New York. 
Mr. Speaker, I rise today to introduce the 
sense of the House of Representatives that 
the Senate should ratify the Convention on the 
Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination 
Against Women (CEDAW). I am proud to be 
joined in this effort by my friend and colleague 
Congresswoman JAN SCHAKOWSKY. 

This bipartisan House Resolution urges the 
Senate to vote to ratify CEDAW, a landmark 
international agreement that mandates govern-
ments to take positive steps to ensure the full 
development and advancement of women, 
and their equal enjoyment of human rights, 
and that they change or eradicate discrimina-
tory laws, customs, and practices. 

Despite 187 countries ratifying CEDAW, we 
are the only western country in the world that 
has not ratified the treaty, although its funda-
mental principles of equality and non-
discrimination are central to our constitutions. 
Other nations that have not ratified CEDAW 
include Somalia and Iran. 

Most importantly, CEDAW is non-self exe-
cuting, meaning that any legislation the United 
States might adopt to comply with the treaty 
would have to go through the normal congres-
sional process. 

Ratification of CEDAW would continue our 
nation’s proud bipartisan tradition of promoting 
and protecting human rights. The Senate’s 
ratification of CEDAW would strengthen our 
standing as a global leader for the rights of 
women and girls. 
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PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. MICK MULVANEY 
OF SOUTH CAROLINA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, January 4, 2013 

Mr. MULVANEY. Mr. Speaker, on rollcall 
No. 6, I missed rollcall number 6 on January 
3, 2013. I was with my family and unable to 
make it to the floor. Had I been present, I 
would have voted ‘‘yes.’’ 
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IN HONOR OF BARBARA PALMER 
OF APTOS, CA AS THE 2012 
PRESIDENT OF THE SANTA CRUZ 
COUNTY, CA ASSOCIATION OF 
REALTORS 

HON. SAM FARR 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, January 4, 2013 

Mr. FARR. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
honor the commitments and accomplishments 
of Barbara Palmer, 2012 President of the 

Santa Cruz County Association of Realtors. I 
have known Barbara for two decades and she 
is a dedicated professional with an abiding 
commitment to helping homeowners and mak-
ing a lasting difference in her community. I am 
honored to call her a friend. 

Barbara has served as the Federal District 
Coordinator for the tri-county area that in-
cludes Santa Cruz, Monterey, and San Benito 
Counties, representing the California Associa-
tion of Realtors and the National Association 
of Realtors. I was pleased to work with Bar-
bara when she was the Chair of the Local 
Government Relations Committee of the Santa 
Cruz County Association of Realtors from 
2005–2007. She has provided unparalleled 
leadership on local and federal real estate 
issues. 

Building community is the mission of every 
successful Realtor and Barbara has worked 
tirelessly to improve the quality of life in Aptos 
with particular attention to bringing widespread 
awareness to the needs of public education to 
her community of Aptos and beyond. In 1999, 
she was awarded Woman of the Millennium 
by the Aptos Chamber of Commerce. The 
Santa Cruz County Association of Realtors 
awarded Barbara Palmer the Realtor of the 
Year in 2008. Barbara has spearheaded com-
munity projects and fundraisers throughout the 
years that bring attention to the needs of the 
diverse Santa Cruz County and its coastal en-
vironment. 

Barbara Palmer has been a resident of 
Aptos, CA since 1978, with her husband Bob 
and sons Grant and Brad. 

Mr. Speaker, I know I speak for the whole 
House as I commend Barbara Palmer of 
Aptos, CA for helping countless clients on the 
Central Coast of California achieve the Amer-
ican Dream—homeownership. 
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HONORING THE LIFE OF CAROL 
WALTER, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 
OF CONNECTICUT COALITION TO 
END HOMELESSNESS 

HON. JOHN B. LARSON 
OF CONNECTICUT 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, January 4, 2013 

Mr. LARSON of Connecticut. Mr. Speaker, I 
rise today to honor the life of Carol Walter, a 
fierce advocate for the homeless in Con-
necticut, who passed away on December 27, 
2012. Carol served as the Executive Director 
of the Connecticut Coalition to End Homeless-
ness and dedicated her life’s work to fighting 
homelessness and its contributing causes. 

Her passion, energy, and persistent focus 
on finding solutions helped countless individ-
uals and families across our State. For all 
those who knew her, worked with her, and 
benefited from her good works—we are sad-
dened by this loss and offer our deepest con-
dolences to her family. 

While many in the community will pay trib-
ute to Carol Walter, I would like to submit the 
following article from The Hartford Courant 
that captures her dynamic spirit: 

VIBRANT ADVOCATE FOR THE HOMELESS, 
CAROL WALTER, DIES AT 53 

(By Jenna Carlesso) 
[From the Hartford Courant, Dec. 28, 2012] 
Carol Walter, the executive director of 

Connecticut Coalition to End Homelessness, 
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